
                                                                                                    

Highways Improvement Request Form 
 

Contact Details 
 

Date: 11/11/2024 

 

Issue Details 
 

Location of Issue: 
Junction Milford Hill / Shady Bower / Laverstock 
Road 

Community Area: Salisbury 

Parish or Town Council: Salisbury City Council (Milford) 

Nature of Issue: 

Dangerous crossing, no provision for safe crossing of this junction. There’s no longer a crossing 
for pedestrians at Laverstock Road to get to “The Avenue” opposite.  
The crossing was very dangerous anyway as pedestrians had to go half way across before they 
could see cars exiting Godolphin School / Laverstock Road traffic. No pavement to get into a 
position to see clearly as Godolphin School projects into the area. 
Until recently we made a short cut through Godolphin School. It takes less than a minute! We 
have been told Pedestrians not permitted! It is very dangerous. One elderly man was turned 
back. 

How long has it been an issue? Some months 

What would you like done to resolve this issue?  

A safe way of crossing. A consideration by Godolphin School to allow pedestrians to access the 
safe option. We have used it, causing no difficulty for many years. There has been a recent 
change in governance there. It is the school’s protruding wall that causes this unavoidable 
dangerous situation. 

Have you been in touch with your local Wiltshire Councillor? (Yes/No) No 

 

This form needs to be completed and e-mailed or sent to your local Town or Parish Council. 
Town and Parish contact details are available via the link below: 

https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/mgParishCouncilDetails.aspx 
 

Town or Parish Council Comments: (To be completed by Town or Parish Council only) 

 

  

https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/mgParishCouncilDetails.aspx

